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6. Status of Past USGFC resolutions (including 10 month to 12 month pay issue) – Dr. 

Davis said that he will look into this. 

 

7. Financial Help for USGFC from USG – Dr. Davis stated that future meetings will be 

supported by the USG ($500 for each meeting in Fall and Spring to cover lunch costs). VPAAs will 

be contacted to ensure that there is support for mileage and accommodations.    

 

8. Quality assurance of teaching – A question was raised about the best way to evaluate 

learning. Dr. Davis proposed that there should be a summit around the topic. He referred to a 

link with the Complete College Georgia (CCG) initiative, which may lend itself to conversations 

about evaluation of teaching. The Faculty Advisory Council (FAC) needs to provide leadership on 

this issue. 

 

B. Dr. Davis then opened up the floor for questions from the group 

 Question 1 – Is ADP going away? 

 Answer – Other tools are being looked at. This does not mean that ADP is going away. 

Question 2 – Are there any updates on the gun debate? 

 Answer – Existing State law has the support of the Board. The Board would like to focus 

on appropriations that contribute toward salary raises instead of focusing on this issue 

unnecessarily. However, they are willing to do so if needed. 

 Question 3 – Will the upcoming D2L upgrade include the analytics package? 

 Answer – They are currently negotiating price. Some institutions are willing to pay 

themselves. A comment about poor system level support was raised. Dr. Davis said that anyone 

with specific issues about this should contact him directly via email.  

 Question 4 – Are programs with single digit enrolments in danger of being shut down? 

 Answer – They are taking a good hard look across all institutions that have programs 

with low enrolments. 



  Group-4 – discussion about consolidations 

 

VIII. Resolution 

a. Resolution related to summer enrolment: 

1. The USGFC asks the system office to encourage individual campuses to research the 

issue of declining summer enrolment and propose solutions with the goal of increasing 

RPGs, overall summer revenue, and facility utilization by improving access to part-time 

summer enrolments. We feel strongly that this aligns with CCG. Proposed solutions might 

include experimenting with fee structures, financial aid and academic advising, and strategic 

course scheduling. 

IX. Meeting adjourned at 2:45 pm. 

  



Attendees 

Institution Name 

Abraham Baldwin Agricultural College Chrissy Dent 

Albany State University  

Armstrong Atlantic State University Bill Baird 

Atlanta Metropolitan College  

Bainbridge State College Tatyana Pashnyak 

Clayton State University  

College of Coastal Georgia Barbara Musolf 

Columbus State University 



Propose Bylaw amendments for voting on 

Existing section 

Article IV.  Membership 

 Membership of the USGFC shall be composed of one voting representative from each USG 

institution and that representative must be a member of that institution's faculty and selected by a 
process determined by the faculty or faculty body (council, senate, assembly, etc.) of that 
institution. 

Proposed Section   

Article IV.  Membership 

 Membership of the USGFC shall be composed of one voting representative from each USG 
institution and that representative must be a member of that institution's faculty and selected by a 
process determined by the faculty or faculty body (council, senate, assembly, etc.) of that 

institution.  Institutions are encouraged to send a second non-voting member to meetings, who 
act as a replacement is the voting member cannot attend. It is the duty of past institution 

delegates to inform the USGFC chair and webmaster when they are replaced, so that records can 
be kept correct.. 

Existing Clause 

VI.1. Officers.  The officers of the USGFC shall be a Chair and a Chair-Elect, who shall become 

Chair the following year.  The officers shall perform the duties prescribed by these bylaws 
and by the parliamentary authority adopted by the USGFC. 

Proposed Clause 

 VI.1. Officers.  The officers of the USGFC shall be a Chair, a Chair-Elect, who shall become 

Chair the following year, the past Chair, a Secretary, and a Webmaster.  This group will 

comprise the Executive committee of the USGFC. If a new officer is not elected, the old officer 

will remain in the post until the replacement is elected. The officers shall perform the duties 

prescribed by these bylaws and by the parliamentary authority adopted by the USGFC. 

Existing clause 

VI.5. Duties.  The Chair shall preside at all meetings of the USGFC.  The Chair-Elect shall 
prepare minutes of each meeting.  The primary duty of the officers shall be to communicate 

recommendations and decisions to the USG Chancellor or Chancellor's designee.  The 
Chair and Chair-Elect shall prepare the agenda in consultation with the USGFC members. 

Proposed clause 



VI.5. Duties.  The Chair shall preside at all meetings of the USGFC.  The Secretary shall prepare 
minutes of each meeting.  The primary duty of the officers shall be to communicate 

recommendations and decisions to the USG Chancellor or Chancellor's designee.  The 
Chair and Executive committee shall prepare the agenda in consultation with the USGFC 

members. The Executive Committee can also represent the USGFC in ad-hoc meeting with 
USG officers. 

 

 

 


